

City of Hollywood

Hollywood City Hall 2600 Hollywood Blvd Hollywood, FL 33020 http://www.hollywoodfl.org

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #: PO-2017-22 Version: 2 Name: Combat Auto Theft (C.A.T.) Program Ordinance

Repeal

Type: Ordinance Status: Passed

File created: 10/10/2017 In control: Regular City Commission Meeting

On agenda: 12/6/2017 Final action: 12/6/2017

Title: An Ordinance Of The City Of Hollywood, Florida, Repealing Section 70.05 Of The Code Of

Ordinances Entitled "Combat Auto Theft Program."

Sponsors:

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. Ordinance.pdf

Date	Ver.	Action By	Action	Result
12/6/2017	2	Regular City Commission Meeting	adopt on second and final reading	Pass
11/1/2017	1	Regular City Commission Meeting	adopt on first reading	Pass

An Ordinance Of The City Of Hollywood, Florida, Repealing Section 70.05 Of The Code Of Ordinances Entitled "Combat Auto Theft Program."

Staff Recommends: Approval of the attached Ordinance.

Explanation:

On March 20, 1991, the City Commission passed and adopted Ordinance No. O-91-16 which created Section 34-15 to provide for the administration of a combat automobile theft program ("C.A.T."). Ordinance No. O-91-16 was enacted to effectuate the C.A.T. program established in Section 316.008 (6), Florida Statutes, and provided that the City's Crime Watch Coordinator administer this program. Section 316.008(6), Florida Statutes, gave the local governments the discretion to adopt such a program; however, such program is not mandatory. The C.A.T. program was established in order to assist in the deterrence of motor vehicle theft. Section 34-15 is currently in the Hollywood Code of Ordinances as Section 70.05.

The City' Police Department has been reviewing its various programs and has determined that although the C.A.T. program was established in 1991, this program has not actually been utilized since its inception. Since investigative tools have developed over the years and there are more viable avenues to deter and resolve motor vehicle thefts within the City, the City's Police Department is recommending that the C.A.T. ordinance be repealed.

Recommended for inclusion on the agenda by:

Dr. Wazir Ishmael, City Manager

File #: PO-2017-22, Version: 2

Mel Standley, Assistant City Manager of Public Safety Chris O'Brien, Acting Chief of Police